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Minutes of the Meeting of 12th January, 2017
The White Church, Comrie, 7:30pm

	
	Attendance
	Action

	
	Community Councillors:

John Greer (Treasurer) (JG)
David Robertson (DR)

Liane Curran (LC)

Pauline Toole (PT)

Iain McLellan (IMcL)
Joyce Webb (JW)
Christina Young (CY)

Andrew Thomson (AT)
Alan Moffat (Secretary) (AM)
Carolyn Mitchell – Minute Secretary (CM)
	

	
	Others: Cllr Ann Cowan, Cllr Ann Younger, Cllr Rhona Brock, 1 member of public
	

	
	Apologies – Cllr Sandra McRitchie
	

	1
	Welcome and Introduction - Cllr DR opened the meeting at 19.30 and welcomed those present. 
	

	2
	Police Report No Police officer present so no report could be given.
	

	2.0
	Matters Arising from Previous Meeting
	

	2.1
	Minute Secretary – No further update and will be carried forward. However, SMcR had contacted the gentleman again but had no response.
	SMcR

	2.2
	Christmas Lights DR reported that there was no further update and will be carried forward to next month’s agenda.  AM reported that Amy is still working on this and she has been invited along to the next meeting.
	DR/AM

	3
	Comrie Roads Report
	

	3.1
	Dalginross Gas Works – No further update and will be carried forward.
	

	3.2
	Melville Lane – DR reported that there was no further update and will be carried forward.  CM reported that she had been unable to speak to David Geddes regarding this, however, she would try and have some further information in time for next meeting.
	CY

	3.3
	Dalginross – No further update and will be carried forward. 
	CY

	3.4
	A85 by Ross Bridge DR reported that there is no further update on this.  CY reported that they may not be large enough to be classed as pot holes.  LC reported that some holes near the corner have been looked at as they have been marked.


	


	4.0
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	4.1
	JG apologised for arriving late to the meeting and provided the following balances at the end of the meeting:
Toilet 


  £411.35
Christmas Lights
£7,671.95
Legion Park

  £619.28
Hayride


£1,792.98
Flood 


  £650.16
Community

£2,243.28
Admin


  £452.33
	JG

	5.0
	Secretary’s Correspondence
	

	5.1
	AM reported that he had only received one email from Alex Rowley and one for the Flood Forum in March.  IMcL reported that the Flood Risk Community event meeting will be held on 18th March and he was hoping to attend, DR reported that he would like to go. 
	AM

	6.0
	AOCB
	

	6.1
	Dalchonzie No further update and will be carried forward.  DR reported that he had been keeping an eye on it and there has been no fresh tracks or rubbish been added.
	DR

	6.2
	Pooling of Water in Drummond Street.  No further updates and will be carried forward.  
	C/F

	6.3
	Speeding & Road Sinage – no further updates on this and will be carried forward to next meeting. SMcR reported in an email to committee that BEAR Scotland said that nothing would be done until the new financial year. AT will contact them for an update
	AT

	6.4
	Shaky Bridge SMcR No further update and will be carried forward to next meeting.  However, AM reported that he had received an email at work and they are looking in to see who owns it.
	SMcR

	6.5
	Maps Redrawing SMcR reported by email that she had sent out an email to the committee on 19th December outlining the costs and there is no reason to delay any decision on whether to go ahead or not. CY reported that we should order the maps and have them delivered to the White Church. CY further reported that she will pick them up and deliver them to the Post Office, Comrie Croft.  A general discussion took place and it was decided that, they should be sold for around £4. 
	CY

	6.6
	Core Path – SMcR No further update and will be carried forward to next meeting, although SMcR reported in her email that P&KC are still working with landowners.
	SMcR

	6.7
	Parking at Graveyard DR no further update and will be carried forward. Cllr RB reported that she had some feedback and it was thought that the cars could be sticking out on the road if they were parked at an angle, however, someone will come up and look at it once he returns from holiday.
	DR

	6.8
	Invitation to Carleton Place DR reported that he had recently spoken to George Lees and had received a follow up email from GK to confirm that he has been in touch with the chairman of the Carleton Place committee and they are interested in coming over with a party of 5 or 6 people. George and his daughter Amanda are going over to Carleton place in the summer.  DR reported that JG expressed an interest in going over as well.  DR suggested that we should leave it for now and discuss in more detail at the next meeting.
	JG/DR

	7.0
	Councillors Reports
	

	7.1
	Roads – CY asked if someone else could take over the road report as she if finding it too stressful with making many phone calls and sending emails to which she receives no response from P&KC.  Cllr RB reported that it has only come to her attention that the Supervisor is off ill and the relief Supervisor has also now gone off ill and all of the correspondence is building up. CY suggested that if they are short staffed then a response should be provided with a timescale for replies.  AT reported that he is happy to take over roads for the next few weeks. AM reported that he will speak to Stuart Dall.
	AT

	7.2
	Litter Pick – PT reported that we should now be thinking about planning the litter pick as last year it was very late.  A general discussion took place and it was decided that the litter pick should take place on Sunday 2nd April at 12 o’clock. CY suggest that this year we should contact “Keep Scotland Tidy” and request posters to advertise the event.  DR advised that SMcR will put information out on social media. AM suggested that a group call could be put out at the school to inform the parents.
	CY

	7.2
	Skatepark Maintenance. No further updates and will be carried forward. 
DR reported that the park is in a bit of a mess with bottles and rubbish and there are bins provided.  Cllr AC reported that the Skatepark Committee were enquiring about insurance.  AM reported that it would be very hard and expensive for them to obtain insurance as it is classed as a high risk sport and the skaters take part at their own risk.  AM reported that Crieff has at least 5 accidents per week. 
	JG

	7.3
	Boundaries Commission Cllr AC reported that she had attended a meeting in Edinburgh with the Boundaries Commission and she is unsure of the proposals for the new constituency for the Westminster elections as they are making the constituencies bigger and we are now included with the Fife region.  Cllr AC reported that she had argued the point that we have nothing in common with that area and attending meeting could be very problematic.  CY reported that the MPs take local surgeries and that could be a way round it. 
	

	7.4
	Steinmeyer Legacy Cllr AC asked if there had been any reports on the new committee for the Steinmeyer Legacy.  It was confirmed that an interim committee is in the process of being formed.
	

	7.5
	Community Council Forum Cllr RB asked if an email had been received from Maureen Beaumont regarding the Community Action Partnership funding.  Cllr RB reported that there is a drop in evening in the Community Campus on 9th February between 3 and 4pm the Ayton Hall in Auchterarder between 7 and 8pm. Cllr RB further reported that there is funding is available for any group within the Strathearn and Strathallan Ward with up to £1500 available for a projects and more than one project can be applied for but whoever is interested in applying for a grant then they must attend the information event.  AM reported that there is a CPR training day, also on 9th February at the Campus, which will run from 9am until 8.30pm and is open to all members of the community although members of the public can only attend from 3.40pm until 8.30pm.  CY reported that we should be thinking about making an application for the Christmas Lights. AM reported that he will ask Amy to attend.
	

	7.6
	Participatory Budgeting Cllr AY reported that there are events meetings being held on 18th March in Crieff and 19th March in Auchterarder. The expectation is that each group will have their own stall providing information for the residents, the residents will then vote on where they think the money would be best spent.
	

	8
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The date of the next meeting was set for Thursday 2nd March at 7.30pm 
	

	
	With no other matters arising DR declared the meeting closed.
	



